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Term 2 Week 1                                     29th April, 2016 

This Sunday is the Sixth Sunday 

of Easter ï Year C 

Grant, almighty God, 

that we may celebrate with 

heartfelt devotion these days of 

joy, 

which we keep in honour of the risen Lord, 

and that what we relive in remembrance 

we may always hold to in what we do. 

Through our Lord Jesus Christ, your Son, 

who lives and reigns with you in the unity of the 

Holy Spirit, 

one God, for ever and ever. 

Amen. 
Ref: Liturgyhelp.com 

 
Mass 

Parents, relatives and friends are invited to our 

óBuddies Massô for Kindergarten and Year 6 on 

Thursday, 12th May commencing at 9.15am. 

 

Year 6 Family/Parish Mass  

Our next Family/Parish Mass will be celebrated on 

Sunday, 15th May, at 9.30am. All families, 

especially Year 6, are welcome. Mass will be 

followed by morning tea in the Parish House.  

 

ANZAC Day 

The staff and students 

gathered last Tuesday to 

commemorate ANZAC 

Day. We remembered and 

prayed for those who have 

served Australia in times of conflict and war. We 

honoured their bravery and their courage as we 

remembered the landing at Gallipoli on the 25th 

April, 1915. 

They shall grow not old, as we that are left grow old: 

Age shall not weary them, nor the years condemn. 

At the going down of the sun and in the morning 

We will remember them. 

Lest we forget 

Welcome Back 

Welcome back to all our families and students and I 

hope you had an enjoyable holiday.  I am sure all the 

children have returned ready for an exciting term at 

school. 

Church/School Traffic 

Fr Wim and the Pastoral Council met last night and 

discussed the options of pedestrians and traffic 

around the church and school on weekdays and 

weekends. 

It was decided that there will be consultation with 

council and other experts to decide how to improve 

safety around the church and school. 

 

Parking 

Please ensure that parents do not 

park inside the church grounds 

before and after school as the area 

is not a drop off or pick up zone. 

 

National Assessment Program -  

Literacy and Numeracy 2016 

The National Assessment Program - Literacy and 

Numeracy (NAPLAN) will be completed by all 

students in Years 3 and 5. 

The tests will be conducted across Australia for all 

students from 10th to 12th May. 

Tuesday, 10th May - Language Conventions 

Writing  

Wednesday, 11th May - Reading 

Thursday, 12th May - Numeracy 

 

Staff Development Day 

Monday, 30th May will 

be a professional 

learning day for the 

staff.  

Please make alternative 

arrangements for your 

children on this day. 
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School Canteen 

We are currently in the process of outsourcing our 

school canteen.  We have advertised for tenders, 

however, this will take a few weeks to complete. 

In the meantime the P & F will operate 

our canteen commencing Monday, 2nd May 

(Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays) as per usual 

with a few changes to the menu. 

The parents rostered on to help will still be required. 

Mrs Asimus will no longer be managing 

the canteen but we thank her for her valuable 

contribution to the Our Lady of Lourdes School 

Community. 

We will inform you as soon as possible when our 

new canteen will commence.   

Please find attached the interim menu for Term 2. 

 

Extra-Curricular Activities ï Sport News 
 

Athletics Carnival ï Save the Date 

OLOL Primary Athletics Carnival will be held on 

Friday, 10th June. The online registration form will 

be opening soon. 
 

Athletics Carnival - Shot Put and Long Jump Trials 

During Weeks 3 and 4 of this term, we will be 

holding trials for shot put and long jump at Gooden 

Drive Reserve. These trials will be held after school 

starting at 3:45pm. See Mrs Drumond in Week 2 to 

register for these events.  

Week 3: Shot Put 

Trial date: Tuesday, 10th May & Thursday, 12th May 

Week 4: Long Jump 

Trial dates: Tuesday, 17th May & Thursday, 19st May 

Age Groups: Juniors (8 yrs, 9 yrs, 10 yrs) 

   11 years 

   12 years 
 

Athletics Carnival - High Jump and Discus  

There will not be any trials for high jump and discus. 

However, if your child wishes to enter into these 

events for the Zone Carnival they must provide a 

formal Little Athletics ticket with their results to Mrs 

Drumond before 31st May, 2016. 
 

Stage Three Touch Footy Gala Day 

OLOL sent four teams to the Parramatta Diocesan 

Touch Gala Day on the last day of Term 1. It was an 

intense day of touch football with each team playing 

four or five games throughout the day. Each team 

gave a hundred and ten percent during each game, 

scored a few wins and showed great sportsmanship 

throughout the day. Congratulations to Stage 3 Boys 

Blue Team who were the top team in their pool. Well 

done! A special thank you to Mrs. Walker, Mr 

Psaltis, Mr Fernandes and Mr Mathews who helped 

train and coach the teams prior to the event. Thank 

you to Mrs Ingersoll and Mr Battikha who assisted in 

coaching and supervising the students on the day. 

Winter Uniforms 

All students will change over to winter uniform on 

the Monday, 9th May (after Motherôs Day). 

All winter uniforms are now available for purchase 

from Oz Fashions. Uniform samples are at the school 

to try on. Please be aware that the long sleeve polo 

sport shirt and track suit are optional items. 

Deliveries are made to the school twice a week, on 

Tuesday and Friday throughout the school terms.  

All orders and payment must be made directly to Oz 

Fashions. 

For any further enquiries please contact Elle 

0421216414 

Email: elle@ozfashions.com.au 

 

Mother's Day Raffle and Stall  

Our annual Motherôs Day stall will be held on 

Thursday, 5th May 2016. We are looking for prize 

donations for our fundraising raffle. If you would 

like to make a donation, please bring it into the 

school office. All shapes, sizes and types of 

donations will be gratefully accepted! 

More information will follow over the coming 

weeks. Contact Jenny Mejalli on 0410 224 000 or 

email jenny@precisesecurity.com.au if you have any 

queries. 

SCHOOL EVENTS 

May 

Tues 3rd 

 

Diocesan Cross Country 

Wed 4th Yr 6 Physiotherapist visit 

Thurs 5th 7.30am Motherôs Day Breakfast 

Motherôs Day Stall 

Sat 7th Kinder 2017 interviews 

Sun 8th The Ascension 

Motherôs Day 

6th Sunday of Easter 

Tues 10th NAPLAN Yrs 3 and 5 - Reading 

Wed 11th NAPLAN Yrs 3 and 5 - Writing 

Reconciliation 6M 

Thurs 12th NAPLAN Yrs 3 and 5 - Numeracy 

9.15am Mass Kinder and Year 6 

Priest class visit Year 1 

Sun 15th Pentecost Sunday 

9.30am Year 6 Parish Family Mass 

Care and Compassion 
- Being Positive 

 

§ Looking for good things 
§ No put downs 

mailto:elle@ozfashions.com.au





